Campaign Update?????

Scottish Rite Masons and Local Community Join Forces to Support “Seeds of Liberty”

Although every schoolchild has heard of the battles of Lexington and Concord, there are always new ways to present the story. As the Supreme Council headquarters of the Scottish Rite Masons and the Museum are located just steps from the battle scene, telling the story of Lexington and Concord has always been a high priority. For a number of years, “Lexington Alarm’d” was a staple at the Museum.  It was time, however, to update the presentation using modern tools and new perspectives. 
To fund the undertaking, the Supreme Council formed a committee headed up by general chairman, Ill. Forrest D. McKerley, 33°, of New Hampshire. Bro. McKerley is a staunch supporter of Scottish Rite charities. He says he got behind this particular project “because no one else is doing it.” He feels that many schools don’t teach a complete history of our nation’s beginnings. He adds, “Scottish Rite Masons donated the Museum to the people of America as a bicentennial gift and the Masons have continued to lend their support because most of the values of the fraternity are those of the nation as well.” He says that many of the principal players of that opening chapter “such as Paul Revere, John ancock, and Joseph Warren were members of the craft.”

Isamay Osborne, wife of Museum board member Robert Osborne, used her considerable creative design and needlework talents to create an artful and handsome quilt that will be raffled off to raise funds for the "Seeds of Liberty" capital campaign. The striking red, cream, and blue quilt commemorates the battle at Lexington, and the beginning of the Revolutionary War. Mrs. Osborne said that she and her husband Bob are delighted to donate the "Seeds of Liberty" quilt to the Museum . “The Museum is truly a treasure, and we are proud to be a part of it,” she said. 

Bro. Steve Pekock, director of development at Supreme Council headquarters, feels that the project has been unique in its ability to bring together both the Masonic and local communities. Spearheading the local drive is Elsa Olsen Sullivan, a woman with deep roots Lexington. She says the Museum is one of her favorite charities. When asked how she became involved, Ms. Sullivan answered, “I originally had a love-hate relationship with the Museum. I was in love with the estate that once stood on the site and was not happy when things changed. The new architecture didn’t seem to belong. Upon my first visit, however, my mind was changed forever. When I walked through the door, it was as if the Museum said hello to me.” This new exhibition, she says, is particularly important for the children. “We need to get them while they are young,” she said.

Ms. Sullivan says the response from the Lexington area has been strong, due in

part to a great committee. Included with her from the community are such leaders as Mary Gillespie, Chuck French, Bebe Fallick, Selectman Norm Cohen, Dawn McKenna, Jim Shaw, and Laurie Atwater. She also thanks the Masonic community “for making sure that this all happens.”
